
 

Longueuil, June 5, 2019 
 

Procurement notice 
Launch a research and development competition 

 
For researchers, 
 
To improve the durability of its structures, The Jacques Cartier and Champlain Bridges Incorporated 
(JCCBI) want to take the opportunity of deconstructing the Champlain bridge to carry out a research 
and development program based on certain elements of the existing bridge via a Competition. 
 
The present procurement notice which is addressed to any party interested in submitting a project, 
provides information on the timeline of the project. 
 
After the analysis of the results of the survey of interest, JCCBI will launch a competition at the latest 
during the third week of June in order to select the research projects. Interested parties have four (4) 
weeks to fill the forms and submit their project proposals.  
 
 
The process is structured to meet best practices and to ensure an open, fair and transparent treatment 
to respondents under the supervision of a fairness monitor. The documents of the competition will be 
accessible via private market « MERX » at http://www.merx.com/pjcci, at a cost directly payable to 
MERX. A specific communication will be held at the time of launch of the competition. The objective of 
JCCBI is to announce the projects selected for its research and development program in September 
2019. 
 
The deconstruction of the Champlain bridge is a unique opportunity in terms of research and 
development which will benefit not only JCCBI but the entire ecosystem and the scientific community. 
 
Any communication relating to this notice shall be submitted in French or English and addressed to: 
 

The Jacques Cartier and Champlain Bridges Incorporated 

 1225, St. Charles Street West, Suite 500 
 Longueuil, Quebec J4K 0B9 

 Attention: Procurement Agent 
 Email: offres@pjcci.ca 

 
 
 Christian Desmars 
 Procurement Director  


